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Former Gov. John B. Con- 
nally of Texas called a press 
conference in Houston for to- 
day to announce his long-ex-
pected switch to the Republi-
can Party. 

The 56-year-old Connally 
who served as Secretary of 
Treasury for part of President 
Nixon's first term and then 
headed the Democrats for 
Nixon organization in the 1972 
campaign, was reliably re-
ported to be planning to com-
bine his change of affiliation 
announcement with a ringing 
defense of the embattled Pres-
ident. 

There was no confirmation 
of rumors that Connally might 
accept a temporary assign-
ment on the White House 
staff, riddled by the resigna-
tions of three top presidential 
ai des. 

Several sources at the White 
House said they were very 
skeptical that the Texan, a 
dominant figure in the admin-
istration during his year-and-a-
half as Treasury Secretary, 
would leave his Houston law 
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practicing law in Houston 
since leaving the Treasury in 
mid-1972, scheduled the press 
conference for mid-day in the 
lobby of the .First City Na-
tional Bank building, where 
his office is located. 

He said nothing of the sub-I 
feet matter, but Nancy Palm, 
Elpuuan  arribesCounehai

tyr(Hanou told re-. 
Re-1.  

porters, "I am not going, to 
Deny that I have inside infor-
mation that he will switch 
to the Republican Party and 
that he will assist Mr. Nixon 
in this particular crisis." 

Mrs. . Palm predicted that 
the conversion of Connally, 
the leader of the state's con-
servative Democratic "estab- I 
lishment," would "mean a 

complete realignment of the 
parties" in Texas. 

There were unconfirmed re-
ports that Houston Mayor 
Louie Welch, former Ambas-
sador Ed Clark and as many 
as two dozen Democratic 
members of the Texas Iegis-
Eature were ready to follow 
Connally's lead in switching 
to the GOP. 

.In national terms, however, 
interest centered on the pos-
sibility that Connally would 
now be in the middle of the 
race to succeed Mr. Nixon. 

That speculation has been 
building since 1971, when 
Connally, a lifelong Democrat 
and close associate of Lyndon 
B. Johnson, surprised his 
friends by • accepting Mr. 
Nixon's invitation to head the 
Treasury Department. As 
architect of the administra-
tion's "New Economic Policy," 
Connally reaped plaudits from 
the President. and his face 
was seen more often on tele-1  
vision, speaking on behalf of 
Mr. Nixon in the 1972 cam-' 
paign, than that of any of the 
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firm again and formally rejoin 
the President. 

But both White House and 
Democratic sources said Con. 
'lolly's expected switch and 
strong endorsement of the 
President's leadership would 
bolster Mr. Nixon's battered 
post-Watergate political posi-
tion and earn him gratitude 
from both the President and 
rank-and-file 	Republicans, 
which could stand him in good 
stead in the battle for the 1976 
presidential nomination. 

The President, at a Jan. 31 
press conference, had ex-
pressed his "very high re-
sPect" for Connally, adding 
that "he could handle any job 
that I can think of in this 
country, or in the world for 
that matter." 

Connally. who has been  

President's Ftepublicim sup-
porters. 

A Gallup Poll earlier this 
week showed that despite his 
nominal Democratic affiliation, 
r a k-a n d-f i 1 e Republicans 
rated Connally their third 
choice for the 1976 nomination. 
He had 15 per cent of the vote, 
compared to 35 per cent for 
Vice President Agnew and 20 
per cent for Gov. Ronald 
Reagan of California. 

Ironically, Just about the 
time Connally's press confer-
ence was announced yester-
day, Agnew was in a lengthy 
conference with the President, 
reportedly discussing new re-
spansibilities for himself in 
the White House staff shakeup. 

Connally's switch had been 
expected two months ago, but 
he withheld his announcement, 
reportedly because of his 

:anxiety over the developments 
in the Watergate case and the 
possible involvement of White 
House staff members in the 
political espionage charges. 

Never a fan of resigned 
presidential aides H.R. (Bob) 
Haldeman end John D. Ehrlich-
man during his Treasury days, 
Connally was reported to have 
been one of those urging Mr. 
Nixon to seek their resigna-
tions. 

As it has turned out, observ-
ers in both parties said the 
Watergate case has given 
Connally a perfect setting for 
his switch. 

One White House aide said 
last night that by joining the 
GOP at this moment, in the 
midst of a political crisis 
for the President, "Connally  

comes on like the D.S. cav-
alry, riding to the rescue in 
the last scene." 

A Texas- Democrat with a 
long acquaintance with the 
ex-Governor commented in 
similar vein. "It's pure Con-
nally," he said. "A friend is 
in trouble, and he comes in 
to help out." 

"The Republicans will sure-
ly remember that he jumped 
on the ship when it looked 
like it was in trouble," this 
Democrat noted. 


